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Since the last newsletter one of our members has very generously donated a four wheel
drive W transporter (5 seat cab & pickup) to the Trust for use by the working parties.
Those who have seen it in action will know what a valuable asset it 1s to owr
operations. Many thanks from all of us to the donor for this extremely generous gift.

Fortunately the weather has now improved and progress is being made, see over. It is
disappointing that we have not yet poured the concrete for the first section of the
towpath wall. The reinforcement was only delivered on Thursday 8th April and some of us
had a long and hard learning curve bending the first sheets to shape. However, Ron
Pittaway has been scratching his brains and come up with a concrete block to hold the
steel mesh down while the 10mm bars are bent to a right angle using his scaffold tube
bending device. The block was cast at the working party on Saturday 10th April 1999.

You will see that we are being asked help at the Festival weekend in May so any help
will be gratefully accepted.

£00yds (750m) of the canal bed westwards from the cart track entrance at Little Tring
has been cleared of all scrub and the first 130yds (120m) cleared of stumps. Clearing

stumps will continue during the summer.
Annual strimming at Drayton Beauchamp was completed at the April working party.

DATES FOR WORKING PARTIES

Date

Meet_at

Work

Friday 30th April &
Sat 1st May 1989

Little Tring
@ 10.00am

Stumping at Little Tring with Pete
Bowers.

Saturday 8th May &

Sunday 9th May 1999
SECOND WEEKEND TO
AVOID BANK HOLIDAY

Little Tring
@ 10.00am

Concrete blinding to base of wall
between farm crossing and bridge on

Saturday & Sunday.
Stumping the canal bed on Sunday at

Little Tring with Greg Bisgrove.

Thursday 13th May,
Friday 14th May &
Sat 15th May 1999

Little Tring
@ 10.00am

Stumping at Little Tring with Pete
Bowers.

Friday 28th May 1999

++Canal Festival

Erect site fencing etc.

Saturday 29th May 1999

++Little Tring

Concrete pour to towpath wall
Concrete blinding to towpath wall,

Sunday 30th May &
Monday 31st May 1998

++Little Tring

Strip/erecting shuttering.
Concrete blinding to towpath wall
Conducting parties of the public
round the restoration works.

Tuesday 1st June 1899
(morning only)

++Little Tring

Clearing up and packing away Festival
and working party equipment.

Thursday 10th June &
Friday 11th June 1999

Little Tring
@ 10,00am

Stumping at Little Tring with Pete
Bowers.

%% 1 shall ask some volunteers, particularly plant operators, to start at Qam.
4+ 1 have not given a starting time as many of us will be living on site but

arrive as soon as possible after Yam please.
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Excavation for stage 1 is 98% complete.
Blinding concrete for stage 1 is 53% complete.
Reinforced concrete towpath wall

We have had several weekday working parties to menufacture the timber formwork for the
base of the wall and we have also collected the metal panel formwork for the wall
itself. All essential materials for the wall sufficient to complete as far as the farm
crossing have now been delivered.

I am arranging short notice work parties for pouring the concrete and
stripping/erecting formwork for the reinforced concrete towpath wall the week ending
Saturday 24th April 1999. Will anyone who would like to help please give me a ring and
let me know when they will be available,

Publicit

The Trust had some national publicity when the additional Government funds for BW were
announced recently. I was asked to be interviewed at 24 hours notice but was about to
go away for a few days so Bob Ford stood in for me and was seen speaking on behalf of
the Trust on Newsroom South East. Thank you Bob.

We also had another visit from the Bucks Herald at the work party on Saturday 10th
April 1999 although the results have not yet been published. I am hoping that we will
get a 'puff’ asking for volunteers.

As you have already read above, the Festival will be a great opportunity for maximum
publicity and I would ask everyone to promote

MEMBERSHIP OF THE TRUST,
JOINING WORK PARTIES, :
SUBSCRIBING TO CLUB 100 TO RAISE FUNDS.

Forms for all of these will be available at the lock marquee, the Trust stand at the
main Festival site and I will ensure that all guides bave a supply of forms.

I also enclose forms for you to use and hope that you can find at least one person to
fill in one or more of these forms.

Web_Site

The address of our working party web site is
nsa.dircon. co.uk/wendover.htm

Newsletter Circulation

This is the last newsletter to those who completed green volunteer forms but have not
yet been able to attend any working parties. I have been asked by one person to
continue sending the newsletter and he has made a donation to cover the printing and
postage. If anyone else would like to do the same thing, I will continue to send them
the newsletter.

Working Party Records

Joyce Smith has now completed the analysis and typing of our records from 1896 onwards
(This is the earliest year for which volunteer labour can be evaluated as matching
money for funding purposes. The value of our volunteer labour to the end of 1998 at
£8/hr for work parties and £350/day for professional work such as surveying, design,
meetings and so on, is as follows:-

£
1996 8,132
1997 7,980
1998 43,174 (includes professional services)

TOTAL 59,286

Health & Safety

Richard House has prepared the basic manual for me to complete and in which I will be
including as a separate section details of the construction methods and specifications
that we will be using. Joyce Smith has agreed to put the drafts into a presentable
format and it will be published as a looseleaf A5 ring binder for ease of updating.
Thank you Joyce and Richard.
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As you will have seen from the list of dates for working parties, we are going to be
very busy over this weekend. We have the following tasks to undertake!

A Collecting the fencing from the oil store at Tringford pumping station and erecting
it on Friday 28th May.

B Pouring concrete to a section of the wall on Saturday 29th May and excavating for
blinding - I have ordered the small JCB to assist with excavating for the blinding.

C Stripping formwork and erecting it for the next section of wall as well as continuing
with the blinding on Sunday 30th/Monday 31st May for the benefit of the public. The
target is to complete the blinding apart from the farm crossing by the Monday.

D To provide an exhibition of the restoration work in a small marquee at the end of the
stop lock for the public to see — Chiltern Branch members who are not working party
members have agreed to man this display.

E Act as guides round the restoration work for members of the public who will be in
parties assembled by Chiltern Branch at the marquee on the basis of a timetable of
departures allowing up to 45 minutes for each tour (guides must adhere to this
timing). A rota of guides/departure times will be published at the time.

As this is a very important event, both for publicity and fund raising, will you please
complete the form below and return it to wme or phone me with the details as soon as
possible sc that I can allocate duties over the weekend and issue a job roster.

An important aspect of the public days (Sunday & Monday) is to ensure that hard hats
and high visibility waistcoats are worn when working on site or guiding tours. Whether
strictly necessary or not it will help to identify our volunteers to the public and
leave them in no doubt as to our following safety regulations. We have plenty of hard
hats but only ten waistcoats, two of which have not been returned to the hut. Please
indicate below whether you have one or not.

Over the Festival weekend, the length of canal between the pumping station and the stop
lock has been reserved for members of the working party/IWA Chiltern Branch members who
are bringing their boats to the Festival. Bookings so far are:-

MARY BETH ?Leishmans) lock cafe in south side of lock)
KOFFEE-N-KREAM (Bowers) south side of lock behind MARY BETH)
KAY CEE TWO (Ings) (north side of lock)

CHUMLEY 'B' (Matraves) (north side of lock behind )

Please let me know if any one else would like to be included.

OFFER OF ASSISTANCE FOR 1999 WENDOVER ARM TRUST FESTIVAL

Please tick below as appropriate

o +

! !

! NAME, '

e D ST T T T A e B I +
! Date ! Available AM ! Available PM !
e o e e e oo e +
! Friday 28th May 1999 ! ! !
U S S — N +
! Saturday 29th May 1999 ! ! !
e S S S ——— +
! Sunday 30th May 1999 ! ! !
S O — o +
! Monday 31st May 1938 ! ! !
i e e e S +
! Tuesday 1st June 1999 ! !

b e e o e B e +
! I HAVE MY OWN HIGH VISIBILITY WAISTCOAT ! !
e e +
! I ALREADY HAVE A TRUST HIGH VISIBILTY WAISTCOAT ! !
A e e e s +

! 1 NEED TO BORROW A TRUST HICGH VISIBILITY WAISTCOAT ! !
e A +
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1999 marks 10 years of the Wendover Arm Trust, formed to succeed the Wendover Arm Group
as a registered charity in 1989. The Trust are celebrating this amniversary with a wid-
summer barbeque on the dry (not for too long!) canal bed at the winding hole at Little
Tring on Saturday 26th June 1999. Please book this date and let Barry Martin know on
01908 311521 if you are interested in coming.

General Notes

Hard hats for use at all times and high visibility jackets to be worn on sites with
mobile plant in use are kept in the store at Tringford and must be drawn/returned
there. The first aid kit is also kept in the store. Also available are ear defenders
and goggles which must be worn when using a strimmer.

My mobile phone number at working parties is 0850-170858. It is not always left on
continuously but has a message facility which I check from time to time so leave a
number for me to call hack.

We normally work from 10am to 5pm (or dark if earlier!) with breaks for morning
coffee/tea, packed lunch and afternoon tea/coffee. We take our own food and drinks.
However, do not feel bound by these times as half a day is better than no help at all.
We have an electric kettle and tea urn at the hut, also there is an ocutside tap for
drinking water.

Roger Leishman
Restoration Director (Tel:01442 874536)




